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Snippets from
April 14 Leaders

1993
It snowed on Good

Friday, but that didn’t
stop 40 people taking
part in the fourth annual
Knights of Columbus
walkathon from Wagner
to St. Peter Celestin
Catholic Church in Slave
Lake. Two people car-
ried a cross at the front
of the procession, which
was a fundraiser for a
kitchen and lockers at
St. Mary of the Lake
Catholic School.

* * * * *
There was a ground-

breaking for the new
Slave Lake hospital. It
was expected to be com-
pleted in 1996.

* * * * *
Finances were tough

for local school boards,
because the province
froze funding. High Prai-
rie School Division was
considering laying off
staff and increasing
class size.

* * * * *
For the first time

since 1950, the Slave
Lake Elks were hosting
the Alberta Elks Associ-
ation Conference. Also,
1993 was the 40th anni-
versary of the Slave
Lake Elks club.

* * * * *

There was a new cob-
bler in Slave Lake. The
store called Town Cob-
bler sold new shoes and
repaired old ones and
pretty much anything
made out of leather.

* * * * *
Harlan Light was the

president of the Smith
Environmental Associa-
tion - with a member-
ship of around 20 people.
He and his wife Blue
moved to Smith area in
the 1970s to grow or-
ganic vegetables. One of
the main thrusts of
SEA’s agenda was that
the local community
should always have a
say on development. It
had succeeded in mak-
ing an environmentally
friendly gas develop-
ment plan with compa-
nies and was working on
a forest-use plan in re-
sponse to the ones pro-
posed by Alberta Pacific
(Athabasca) and Slave
Lake Pulp.

* * * * *
There was a new com-

mittee in Slave Lake. It
was called Concerned
About the Lake - its
main concern at the
time was Lesser Slave
Lake’s low water level.

* * * * *
The Northern River

Basins Study Board was
in Slave Lake. Founded
in 1991, the board was

doing research on both
the Peace Athabasca
and Slave River water-
sheds. It researched wa-
ter quality downstream
from pulp mills, fish con-
tamination, fish num-
bers, water flow and
aquatic wildlife
contamination.

1999
Kallanpally Dental

Clinic in Slave Lake par-
ticipated in the fifth an-
nual Open Wide cam-
paign. They wrapped up
the campaign by having
a free dental clinic for
people in need.

* * * * *
Wildfires were in the

news. One was inside
Slave Lake between
Sawridge Creek and
Roland Michener Sec-
ondary School. The oth-
ers were by Graham
(Peerless) Lake up past
Red Earth Creek.

* * * * *
For the first time,

Wabasca-Desmarais po-
lice were planning on us-
ing DNA evidence in a
provincial court trial.
However, the guilty
party saved them the
time and pleaded guilty.

* * * * *
Four Americans and

three Albertans were
convicted of illegal bear
hunting near Flatbush.
The hunters used bait,

either didn’t have a li-
cense or were in the
wrong area, and didn’t
have proper guides.

2010
The Athabasca Recre-

ational Trail Association
proposed a dogsled race
from Athabasca to Slave
Lake to Wabasca and
back to Athabasca.
Town of Slave Lake
council was in favour of
the idea.

* * * * *
A Letter to the Editor

said that the official
count of Alberta grizzly
bears was only 691. This
was much lower than
the suspected popula-
tion of 1,000 in 2002,
when scientists recom-
mended grizzlies be-
come a threatened
species.

* * * * *
Slave Lake Adult Edu-

cation Committee and
Rex Theatre put on an
Earth Week Film Festi-
val. The films were
“Planet Earth,” “The
Blue Planet: Seas of
Life,” and “Life of Mam-
mals.”

* * * * *
The Lesser Slave

Lake Bird Observatory
had started its fifth an-
nual owl monitoring pro-
ject - which happened
every few years. The
previous ones were in

1999, 2002, 2005, and
2007. The researchers
checked out two survey
routes over 10 days.
They look for two spe-
cies of daytime owls
(northern hawk and
pygmy owls) and five
nighttime ones (north-
ern saw-whet,

long-eared, boreal,
great grey, and barred
owls).

* * * * *
Northern Spirit

Taekwondo Club was
getting ready to host its
12th annual invitational
championship in Slave
Lake.

Through the Years

A cobbler, wildfires, and illegal bear hunters convicted

Pearl Lorentzen

Lakeside Leader

“We have spring
COVID restriction fe-
ver,” says Sheila Willis,
Rumble Alberta coordi-
nator. However, three
million Albertans have
drivers licenses and
even if restrictions don’t
ease, they can travel
within Alberta.

Rumble Alberta is a
way “to get people to ex-
plore rural Alberta,” she
adds. “To find the hid-
den gems” from May 21
to October 3rd.

Last year, the inaugu-
ral Rumble Alberta
North had 65 partici-
pants drive routes con-
verging on Slave Lake.

Willis says, last year,
all of the participants
said “that’s the way to
explore Alberta.”

This year, Rumble Al-
berta dropped ‘North’
because it has routes
crisscrossing all of rural
Alberta. However, all 10
northwestern region
routes include Slave

Lake.
“We did this because

of the great reception we
got last year,” says Wil-
lis. Also, she lives near
Smith and is very pas-
sionate about promoting
tourism in the Lesser
Slave Lake area.

Participants can do as
many of the 44 routes
and 13 adventure routes
as they want. Adventure
routes are off-roa, with
one recently added for
Slave Lake. This goes
from Slave Lake to to
Hwy. 813 (west of Rock
Island Lake).

Each route has a list
of different challenges.

Challenges range
from trivia to selfies at
historic sites to a receipt
from a sponsor busi-
ness.

Some challenges are
automatically entered
into themed categories -
such as grain elevators
or places with
Indigenous names.

Each challenge com-
pleted gives a person
points. People with the

most points for each
route and for themed
challenges are eligible
to win a prize.

Tourism and service
businesses and ‘house
bands’ who play in local
bars have all been hit
hard by the COVID-19
pandemic, says Willis.
With this in mind,
non-service businesses
can sponsor a service
business to be on the
map.

In Slave Lake, she
adds, Jim Sparks at Cen-
tury 21 Realty spon-
sored Cozy Toes and
Clothes.

People can also nomi-
nate ‘house bands’ to be
assigned to a route.
Bands with the most
votes will play a concert
in Nisku in October.
Also, their music will be
available on the routes.

Rumble Alberta is “a
social minded event,”
says Willis. A portion of
the ticket goes to a per-
son’s choice of partner
charities.

Tickets to participate

in Rumble Alberta are
available mid-April at
www.rumblealberta.co

m.

Upcoming event

Spring fever? Explore rural Alberta
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